
Dear Families -
We have just one week left before our winter break! Your students and our staff members have
been hard at work finishing mid-year assessments, wrapping up Quarter 2, and getting into the
holiday spirit. Please continue to encourage your student to be on time to school, and to come
ready to learn! We have five full days of instruction next week before we have a couple of weeks
off.

Spirit Week info for next week is shared below.

Holiday parties are coming up next week on Thursday - your child's teacher should be in touch
soon with more information!

After winter break, a newly renovated area of our building will be open that will house our new art
room, a new speech room, and some other new learning spaces. Our first grade classes will be in
temporary classrooms around the building from January through March while their first grade
hallway is renovated. Those students will get a tour of their temporary rooms before winter break
so they know where to go upon returning in January! We are excited about the continued updates
happening at Bailly and look forward to even more areas of the building being updated in the
coming months!



Now that the weather is cold, it's important to remind you about our Snow Procedures for students
and outdoor recess. In order to play IN the snow, students need the following 5 items when there is
snow on the ground: coat, gloves/mittens, snow boots, snow pants, and a hat or hood. If they do
not have ALL five of these items, they'll still be permitted to play outside but they will have to avoid
the snow. We appreciate your attention to this and your understanding!

Linked below are the standards-based grading documents for you to review for your child's grade
level. These outline the standards our learners are focusing on from now through December, as
well as the expected levels of mastery for each one.

Kindergarten
First grade
Second grade
Third grade
Fourth grade

Upcoming Dates:
December 21st - Holiday Parties
December 22nd - Last Day of school before winter break
January 9th - School resumes

Mrs. Storm
Proud Bailly Principal

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1P6GUBiU8fR18NJV9v_y2NZK6Cz367ftQ_1W8V4G-EMU/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1S2g3F13_0w_cFdZQMWZG-XCpRdOWcsHDHC7P5a99Q1U/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Re7SD9Chzn1ULA4nyfhAfx1I_AmVoNoyzrS5THUdbHQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1sa90h6qB1Vd_hPDhMqqycKJsMoBG91cEzswJqqj1UgM/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1temiDij4w6VsyCRmDlNwLfV1o4Bq3L6Ixgd_59FP5x4/edit?usp=sharing




This week in our Social Emotional lessons students learned and
identified their personal strengths. Students learned to find ways to
build on those strengths, and discussed strengths that employers
will look for in the future.

Students discussed that most likely when they are trying to solve a problem they will rely on their
strengths to solve a problem. Students discussed the following:

My strengths are the skills I am good at. These skills may be easy for me. I can use my strengths
to support myself and others and to help reach a goal.

My weaknesses are the skills that do not come easy to me. I have to work hard at these skills. I
can work around my weaknesses and come up with a plan to be successful.

In order to be a good employee (worker) one day, I need to know my own strengths, weaknesses,
and feelings. This is called being self-aware.

In kindergarten and 1st grade students made a strength chain. In second, third, and fourth grades
students completed a what are my strengths activity. Strengths are a way we can practice getting
better at something and grow everyday.



We appreciate your partnership with us and having these important conversations with your
son/daughter. Thank you for your investment in encouraging your child and talking with them about
their personal strengths.

If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to reach out to me.

Have a Wonderful Weeknd,
Ms. Kellogg
hkellogg@duneland.k12.in.us
219-983-3670 ext 5025

Our next PTO Meeting is scheduled for January 25, 2024 at 6:00 PM.
We hope to see you there!

This past October 2023, DSC Administration called on volunteers to serve on a team to analyze the
current transportation and school start/end time model and develop a recommendation that meets
the following goals:

Decrease the amount of time students spend on buses
Reduce extended wait times at school after drop-off or before pick-up
Enhance the educational programming opportunities

Extension of elementary school day
Solidify extended block of time for teacher collaboration

A 34-person planning team included 26 parents, teachers, administrators, community members and
two school board members, who met through the month of November and presented their findings
to the DSC School Board on December 4th (for implementation at the beginning of the 2024-2025
school year). Please review the recommendation and do not hesitate to contact Superintendent Dr.
Chip Pettit, Assistant Superintendent Robert McDermott, Public Relations Director Bridget
Martinson or Bailly Elementary committee members Megan Sutton (BA Parent and WIS Staff
member) and Dean of Students Justin Jenks with questions on the process, analysis, and/or
recommendation.

mailto:hkellogg@duneland.k12.in.us
https://www.duneland.k12.in.us/cms/lib/IN01001867/Centricity/Domain/4/Transp_StartTimeTeam.pdf
https://www.duneland.k12.in.us/Page/2413


DSC Administration anticipates the School Board voting on the recommendation at the January
8th school board meeting.

In keeping with our Core Values, Duneland School Corporation is committed to fostering
partnerships to improve the quality of life in our community. One of our most important
partnerships is with our families. As we strive to continue to build upon and strengthen our family
partnerships, DSC is applying for renewal from the Indiana Department of Education as an IDOE
“Family Friendly Schools” corporation. In doing so, we will continue to “focus on addressing
students' academic, physical, emotional, and social needs while providing the needed resources
and fostering the active involvement of their families through schools and the community.”
(Indiana Department of Education Family Friendly Schools Handbook)
Please help us as we continue to support our students and community by completing the IDOE
online survey by December 21, 2023.
Your ongoing support in educating the children of our community is greatly appreciated!
SURVEY LINKS AND INSTRUCTIONS:
Survey Links:

2024-2025 Family Friendly Survey Questions for Families
2024-2025 Family Friendly Survey Questions for Families-Spanish

School Name: choose your school from the drop-down list
School Corporation: 6470 Duneland School Corporation
School Liaison Name: MICHELLE PALKO
School Liaison email: mpalko@duneland.k12.in.us
School Codes for your convenience:
6928 - Bailly Elementary School

If you have interest in being a parent observer in Canvas, CLICK HERE to follow the instructions!
This will allow you access to the materials your child is seeing and working on in Canvas.

Students in grades K-4 will attend school from 8:00 AM - 2:20 PM.
Our school doors will open at 7:40 AM each day, which is when we will start operating our car line.
Students will not be permitted to enter the school building before 7:40 AM.

ARRIVAL
1 Students are permitted to enter the building at 7:40 School starts at 8:00

http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/8AojBJYRch1s785UmvySPw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnSlyvP0QnaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuam90Zm9ybS5jb20vMjMyMzUzODg0OTY1MDY1VwdzY2hvb2xtQgplaC8paWWN2ZrGUhljc3Rvcm1AZHVuZWxhbmQuazEyLmluLnVzWAQAAAAB
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/hjxzbrDqTu9fRFSyeCNN2Q~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRnSlyvP0QnaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cuam90Zm9ybS5jb20vMjMyNDg0Njk1NTI4OTc0VwdzY2hvb2xtQgplaC8paWWN2ZrGUhljc3Rvcm1AZHVuZWxhbmQuazEyLmluLnVzWAQAAAAB
mailto:mpalko@duneland.k12.in.us
https://sites.google.com/duneland.k12.in.us/canvasparent


2. When students enter, they can choose to have breakfast (go to the cafeteria) or not (go to
classroom).

3. We ask that all students strive to be at school by 7:50 a.m. so they are ready to start on time.
4. All cars dropping off students should pull up to the curb and follow car line staff members’

instructions. If a parent would like to come into the building with your child, please use one of
the angled parking spots and walk your child into the office so we can keep the flow of traffic
moving efficiently.

5. Students who arrive after 8:00 AM by car must have a parent come into the building and sign in
as to the reason the student is tardy.

DISMISSAL
1. Student dismissal begins at 2:15 PM.
2. It is important to build consistency with students’ routines, so families will need to select the

“default” mode of transportation their student will use on most days.
3. Students who must go home a different way than usual must have a note signed by the parent.

Phone calls or emails are not sufficient as we may miss those messages during the school
day or not receive them in time.

4. Students may only go home with people who are designated to pick them up. Please make
sure to fill out this information at Open House or within the first week of school.

5. Please see the school documents that show and explain our dismissal process.

Need some help in navigating your Skyward Parent Portal? Here is a Quick Guide with helpful
videos attached to guide parents in familiarizing and utilizing Skyward!

Click HERE for a video tour of Skyward Family Access

Click HERE for more Skyward Family Access resources

Click HERE to log in to Skyward!

CHS is offering several upcoming camps for students! Click here
for info!

As we approach the winter season, please review the procedures for school closings and/or
delays that may occur due to inclement weather The decision to close school and engage in a

https://www.duneland.k12.in.us/Page/1753
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ipxdPFmEkVs
https://www.skyward.com/parents-and-students/family-access-toolkit/parents?filter=V
https://skyward.duneland.k12.in.us/scripts/wsisa.dll/WService=wsEAplus/seplog01.w
https://www.duneland.k12.in.us/Page/2175


virtual-synchronous eLearning day (see below) or alter the school day is made after collaborating
with multiple district personnel, local, state departments and agencies, including: law enforcement,
national weather service, highway/street departments, and transportation. In addition, other Porter
County school districts are consulted due to partnerships that impact special education and
career-technical education students.
Decisions about school delays due to inclement weather will be made as early as possible. In
some instances, a school cancellation may follow a two-hour delay. In the event of a two-hour
delay followed by a cancellation, we will do our best to make the decision to cancel school before
9:00 a.m. Delay or cancellation information will be delivered through the Skylert notification
system. These notifications are based on the contact information provided in the General category
within your Skylert notification system. Please review and update (if necessary) your contact
information to receive these notifications. School closing/delay information will also be posted on
the DSC website (www.duneland.k12.in.us) and sent to the following media outlets:

Radio: WAKE 1500 AM; Indiana 105.5 FM; WEFM 95.9 FM; WDSO 88.3 FM; WGN Radio 720;
WBBM Newsradio 780
Local TV Channels: 2, 5, 7, 9, 32
Websites: www.duneland.k12.in.us; www.emergencyclosingcenter.com

The following options will be considered during weather emergencies:
Option 1: Start of the school day will be delayed 2-hours. Delayed start times are:

Elementary - 10:00 a.m.
Intermediate - 10:15 a.m.
Middle School - 9:50 a.m.
High School - 9:40 a.m.

Option 2: Students will not report to school; students will participate in an unplanned inclement
weather eLearning day (virtual-synchronous-see Guidelines for Students)

Students will take part in Google Meet sessions with their teachers to receive face-to-face
instruction. Teachers will post schedules by 9:00 A.M. Please click on the link above for more
information.

Option 3: Schools will dismiss early

https://www.duneland.k12.in.us/
https://www.duneland.k12.in.us/
https://www.emergencyclosingcenter.com/
https://www.duneland.k12.in.us//cms/lib/IN01001867/Centricity//Domain/409/2022_23_Student_eLearning.pdf


CHS Event Ticket Link - Click here!

https://sites.eventlink.com/s/chesterton-high-school/Tickets


Bailly Elementary School

Website: https://www.duneland.k12.in.us/bailly
Location: 800 South 5th Street, Chesterton, IN, USA
Phone: 219-983-3670
Facebook: facebook.com/BaillyElementarySchool/
Twitter: @BaillyElem

Duneland School Corporation
www.duneland.k12.in.us

https://www.duneland.k12.in.us/bailly
https://maps.google.com/?q=800+S+5th+St,+Chesterton,+IN+46304,+USA&ftid=0x8811a2d6055c227b:0xf8dfbba152dcee61
tel:219-983-3670
https://facebook.com/BaillyElementarySchool/
https://www.twitter.com/@BaillyElem

